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In compliance with the Higher Education Emergency Relief Fund II (HEERF-II) requirements under the 
CRRSAA Act, North Iowa Area Community College acknowledges the certification and agreement form 
was signed and returned and that NIACC intends to use the funds to provide the mandated amount in 
emergency financial aid grants to be used by the college for COVID related expenses. NIACC will receive 
a total of $2,010,028 under the HEERF II institutional portion. Of those funds, $4,999 has been used as 
financial aid grants to Spring 2021 students who are in need. As of June 30, 2021, NIACC has used 
$573,593.76 to purchase technology for computers for labs and servers to provide better remote 
services to help with the increase of online learning to all students and faculty.   We have used 
$28,920.06 for disinfecting machines for multiple buildings across campus as well as social distancing 
banners for our auditorium seats. NIACC’s food services has had increased expenses related to COVID in 
the amount of $31,295.15 especially the expenses of providing pre-packaged meals, to-go items, and 
meals to those students in quarantine during Spring Break. NIACC has also contracted with a local 
medical provider to have nurses on campus in order to provide assistance to the students and staff who 
may be infected with the virus for a total of $3,500 along with testing athletes. Total lost revenue 
related to the decline in enrollment equaled $877,372.29. This was computed for Summer 2020, Fall 
2020, and Spring 2021 thus far. We used the number of total credit hours record for Summer 2020, Fall 
2020, and Spring 2021 compared to the number of total credit hours record for Summer 2019, Fall 2019, 
and Spring 2020. Total lost revenue for the decline in occupancy in our dormitories was $326,089.06 and 
total lost revenue for lost sales in our food court and bookstore was $164,258.68. These numbers was 
computed by using a three year average of sales. All funds have been used up to date. 


